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I have a Domestic Violence 

Order for my protection – 

what should I do now? 

www.familyviolencelaw.gov.au 

Can I make arrangements 

for my children without 
going to court? 

 Domestic Violence Orders are also known as Intervention Orders, Family Violence Orders, Apprehended 

Domestic Violence Orders or Restraining Orders. 

 
Keep a copy of your order with you – You can also give copies 
to your children’s school and childcare centre. 
 
 
Report breaches – If the other person breaks the order you 
should report the breach to the police. If it’s safe to do so, 
keep any evidence of the other person breaking the order―for 
example, keep text messages they sent you, take photos or 
write down what happened.  
 
 
Get support – If you need help with things like money, housing 
or counselling, see www.familyviolencelaw.gov.au/get-help 
for services that can help. 
 
 
Find out if you can get compensation – If you experienced 
domestic and family violence you may be able to apply for 
compensation or support through a victim’s compensation 
scheme. Each State and Territory have their own scheme and 
different laws about what support they offer, time limits and 
who can apply. For more information, contact your victim’s 
compensation scheme 
 

 
Get legal advice – Sometimes a Domestic Violence Order can 
affect things like your: 

• tenancy 

• visa 

• arrangements for your children or  dividing property.  

 

 

Whi le  we have  tr ied  to  make the  information  here a s  up -to-date and  accurate  as  poss i ble,  the law i s  
complex  and always  chang ing.  Al l  legal  prob lems are  di f ferent.  You shou ld  see  a  lawyer  to  get  adv ice  
about your  problem.  Legal  A id NSW,  Nationa l  Lega l  A id and  the Commonwealth Attorney -General’ s  
Depar tment are  not  l iab le  for  any error s  or  omiss ions,  or  for  any lo ss  o r  damage that  ar i se s  from any 

person  who rel ies  on  any i nformation  on  thi s  factsheet.  Thi s  fac tsheet was devel oped in  2019.  
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